Meeting Notes
Equity and Access Committee

February 20, 2020
3:45 p.m.

1.  Welcome / Introductions:  Julie Perrón welcomed the following committee members:  Mindy Meyer, Pam Clayton, Delia Gutierrez, Ruth Ladderud, Marilyn Melgoza, Julie Perrón, Virginia Romfh, Terri Trick, Brenden Koch, Amanda Trejo Peréz. Catherine Veninga, Sandy García, Forrest Baker, Perla Olmos, Roberto Rodriguez, Melito Ramirez, Bill Erickson, Mark Higgins, Sergio Hernandez
2. Kinder / Early Learning Roundup – Pam Clayton shared information regarding the Kinder & Early Learning Roundup scheduled for April 1, 2020 at the WW Fairgrounds – Pavilion from 6:00 – 7:30 pm.  At the roundup, families will be able to:
· pick up their 2020 Kinder registration packets
· learn about Early Learning options and resources
· meet the principal, teachers and staff from their new school
· visit community and school booths
3. Tech-Quity Survey Update  -  Julie Perrón and Forrest Baker shared results from the Technology Access Survey administered at Wa-Hi.  See attachment for survey results from 1,140 student respondents.

After discussing the results, Julie and Forrest agreed that the next steps would 
include the following:

· Similar survey (with possible minor tweaking) will be administered to SEA-Tech, Opportunity and all middle school students.
· Results will be shared at the April 23 meeting and next steps will be discussed.
4. Academic Conversations – book study  -  Amy Reed shared an update regarding the book study she is leading.  Eleven district staff are reading Academic Conversations – Classroom Talk That Fosters Critical Thinking and Content Understanding and have met to discuss equity issues regarding ELL and DL students and their language needs.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 17, 2020.
5. Working Definition of Equity  –  Julie passed around a sign-up sheet for committee members willing to work on a definition of “equity”.  Anyone still interested in helping with this task, please contact Julie Perrón.
6. Día del Niño Event – Marilyn shared the following information regarding the Día del Niño event:
· Date – Friday, May 1, 202

· Time – 5:00 – 7:00 pm

· Location – Fort Walla Walla Museum

· Community Agencies will be invited to set up information table
· Dinner will be provided for the first 500 attendees
· There will be live music and other entertainment
7.   Reports / Updates:  

· LEAP – Perla who serves as a LEAP ambassador shared the following:
· A LEAP mini-conference was held in Granger in preparation for the advocacy trip to Olympia, which is scheduled for March 8-11.
· Latino Club – Roberto and Melito shared the following update: 

· The club was involved with GEAR-UP in sponsoring and Latino Parent meeting to share information regarding educational opportunities available after graduation.  The meeting was student run and well received.
· There are two major events coming up.  A Fundraiser (yard and bake sale as well as a car wash), date to be determined and the Cinco de Mayo celebration – May 8 on the Wa-Hi campus.
· Latino Outreach – Marilyn shared information regarding the upcoming Kinder Dual Information Nights:
· Green Park  -   Monday, March 2 from 6:00 – 7:00 pm
· Edison  -  Wednesday, March 4 from 6:00 – 7:00 pm
8.  Other Items:

9.  2019-20 Meeting Dates:
· Thursday, April 23, 2020

